






opening, the school has had numerous renovations and additions. The school is named 
after the community in which it is located, which received its name because it was half-
way between Cumming and Alpharetta. A “new”, larger Midway Elementary opened in 
2024. The prior site is being leased by the Forsyth County Sheriff’s Office. 

New Hope Elementary – When Forsyth County’s school district first formed after the 
Civil War, 114 of its 1,456 students were Black, according to research by the Historical 
Society of Cumming/Forsyth County. By the early 1900s, Forsyth County had a stable 
Black community. The 1910 U.S. Census counted approximately 1,000 Black residents 
out of around 11,000 overall, and 16 schools served Black students, usually on land 
donated by African American landowners. New Hope was the name of one of the first 
and largest schools for African American and Black students in Forsyth County. Over 40 
students attended the school on land donated by Thomas Roper, one of the largest 
Black landowners in Forsyth around 1910. The Board of Education selected this name 



Sharon Elementary – The first historical record found that mentions the name Sharon 
School, named for the community in which is it located, is the year 1904. It was a one 
room wooden building with one teacher for all grades. The 1922-1923 school year was 
the first year that students attended a new brick Sharon School. The first principal was 
Mr. L.V. Webb. The new Sharon Elementary opened in 2003 to help alleviate 
overcrowding at Daves Creek, Big Creek, and Settles Bridge elementary schools. The 
school opened with 1,105 students and is the first two story elementary school built in 
Forsyth County. Sharon Elementary was named after the old Sharon School.  

Shiloh Point Elementary – Shiloh Point Elementary opened in 2006 with Dr. Jill Potts-
Ashworth as its first principal. With 1,100 students, the new school helped alleviate the 
overcrowding 



Secondary Schools 

Alliance Academy for Innovation of Cumming-Forsyth County- Opened in August 2018 
by Ms. Brandi Cannizzaro, Alliance is the county’s 7th high school and only college and 
career academy. The school has the capacity to serve 1,200 students across the county 
thru an application process. The words in the school’s name represent: 

Alliance: To reflect the partnership between the Forsyth County Board of  Education, the 
Cumming City Council, and the Forsyth County Board of Commissioners, as well as the 
University of North Georgia and Lanier Technical College 
Academy: To reflect specialized study in a particular area 
for Innovation: To reflect the multi-use of the facility, from schools and government to 
local businesses and organizations 
of Cumming-Forsyth County: To reflect the geographic location 

Denmark High- Denmark is the 6th traditional high school in the county. Named 
after Dr. Leila Denmark, one of the first women pediatricians in Georgia, the school is 
adjacent to where Dr. Denmark lived and operated her last medical office. Working with 
Eli Lilly and researchers at Emory University, Dr. Denmark helped develop a successful 
vaccine for whooping cough in 1932. She retired at the age of 103 as one of the oldest 
practicing physicians in the nation. She died in 2012 at the age of 114 as the fifth-oldest 
living person in the world. Denmark HS opened August 2018 with grades 9-11, to relieve 
overcrowded schools in south and west Forsyth. The first principal was Ms. Heather 
Gordy. The school building has the capacity to hold 2,500 students and maintains 
equestrian facilities from the former landowners for veterinary science course offerings. 

DeSana Middle – DeSana is named for Jim and Jeanne DeSana. Mr. DeSana was an 
engineer with General Motors. He was also a self-taught pianist, inventor, and artist. 
Mrs. DeSana was a genetic scientist who worked for Emory University and later for the 
State of Georgia. Long-time volunteers in Forsyth County Schools, the DeSanas worked 
with Forsyth Central HS drama students and Otwell MS school council, and also were 
involved in the district’s first Strategic Plan, Partners in Education Committee and were 
founding members of the LEADER program. They established their own scholarship 
program with their lifesavings in 1997, which has provided over $250,000 in funding to 
FCS seniors. The school opened August 2016 with Ms. Terri North as principal. 

East Forsyth High - East Forsyth HS is Forsyth County’s 7th traditional high school. It is 
on an 89.47-acre tract and is similar in design to Denmark HS. EFHS, as constructed, can 
accommodate 2,125 students and is designed for a future addition, similar to how 
Lambert HS and West Forsyth HS were built, to eventually house 2,475 students. The 
land for EFHS was purchased in 2007 using SPLOST III/2006 Bond funds. The name was 



Great Recession (2007-09) and subsequent recovery, EFHS construction funding was not 
secured until the 2017 Bond. Mr. Jeff Cheney was 



county multiple times and also modified into a two-story design. Since its opening, the 
school has had numerous renovations and additions. 

Otwell Middle– Otwell Middle opened on Elm Street in 1973 as a middle school. The 
school was named in honor of Mr. Roy P. Otwell, Sr., a local civic leader, businessman, 
and banker. Mr. Otwell also operated a car garage and built Forsyth County’s first 
theater. In 1981 a ninth grade was added, changing the school to a junior high that fed 
into Forsyth County High. However, the school later converted back to a middle school 
with ninth grade moving to the high school. Due to the stud





Forsyth High was the first construction of the district’s two-story high school prototype, 
which was built two years later at Lambert High. Since its opening, the school has had 
numerous renovations and additions. 
 
Non-Traditional Programs 

Forsyth Academy - In partnership with Lanier Technical College and Communities in 
Schools of Georgia, Forsyth County Schools opened the Forsyth Academy, a non-
traditional charter high school, in 2005 with an enrollment of 60 students. The school is 
Forsyth County’s first charter school and its first principal is Mr. Brad Smith. Originally 
located on the campus of Lanier Technical College, the school moved to Dahlonega 
Highway in 2010 as a part of the Academies of Creative Education (A.C.E.). It later 
changed from a school to a program housed at the Hill Educational Center, thus allowing 
students to maintain their enrollment at their base-school. 


